Dear Senator/Representative,

We, La Resistencia, are writing to you today to insist that you oppose HB 2742/SB 6281. As a grassroots organization that supports and includes detained and marginalized people, it is our opinion that greenlighting law enforcement's use of facial surveillance will increase the over policing of the communities we seek to protect. We assert that facial surveillance provisions do not belong in a data privacy bill.

We are especially concerned with articles 14 (preemption) and 18 (facial recognition) as they legitimize law enforcement's use of facial surveillance and prevent local jurisdictions from implementing stronger restrictions on facial surveillance.

With these concerns in mind, we ask that you oppose HB 2742/SB 6281 and strongly encourage you to support the Face Surveillance Moratorium, HB 1654 / SB 5528.

La Resistencia
PO Box 31202
Seattle, WA 98103
Web | Twitter | Instagram | Facebook